Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 567 February 2017

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 13th January 2017. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Sally Downing, Martin Dodd and Dave Smith. The Clerk was Louise Pink. 2 members of the public were present for part of the meeting.

Planning Applications for consideration – None.

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals

16/01835/HOUSE Dorlin House, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton

Formation of vehicular access to serve land to rear of Dorlin House. Approved

Next Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is Friday 10th February 2017 @ 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. YO32 9YW.

United Christian Churches Committee – 50 years of parties!

The churchwardens, stewards and ministers of the village churches wish to congratulate all who have worked tirelessly over so many years to make the New Year Party such a successful part of our social care in the community.

Thanks to all the committee members, hostesses, entertainers, car drivers taking out teas and bringing in guests, those who buttered endless bread, served up thousands of plates of meat and salad, trifle, cakes, and drinks in their gallons. Many have retired from active help to become guests and many have moved further on. These and many others have helped with fund-raising at jumble sales and auctions to make it possible to provide over 100 teas each year and raffle prizes and eggs galore. The hall always looks welcoming and it is good to see young people helping to serve.

We believe this is just one way in which we can be good neighbours: all are welcome to share together in this hugely successful village event.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 2nd February** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on Fridays 3rd and 17th February.

Sheriff Hutton Pre-school Playgroup

Our village Pre-School Playgroup currently runs Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 9.00am-3.00pm with an optional after school club from 3.00-3.20pm. We are looking for 2, 3 and 4 year olds to join our group; we provide a wide range of fun and engaging activities with experienced staff to support the children's learning. Sessions are £24 for a full day or £12 for a half session. Funding spaces are available for 2 and 3 year olds depending on your circumstances. Please contact 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com for more information or to book your free trial session.

Gardening Club

This month's meeting on Wednesday evening of the 15th at the village hall will be EVOLUTION OF TREES AND PLANTS given by David Newman of Sheriff Hutton.

January's meeting was well attended, approximately 50 members/potential members. Jonathan Burton followed the footsteps of George Forrest the plant hunter and collector of yester year. Enjoyed by all.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

John Grimshaw of The Yorkshire Arboretum was unable to speak at our last meeting so Andy Chapman stepped in at the last minute to speak about the RSPB's Big Garden Birdwatch which happens at the end of January. Taking us through the birds we are most likely to see (and some less likely ones) Andy gave us an invaluable guide and encouraged us all to take part.

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 1st February at 7.30pm in the Village Hall when we will be having our AGM and discussing the outline of our summer programme. This is your chance to help set the programme of field visits so do have a think and come along primed with ideas.

We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club

236 members took part in the January draw: £25 winners were 101, 112, 114, 185 and 233. The trustees would like to thank this year's collectors for their renewal efforts: Sandy Anderson, Lynne Blair, Philip David, Tricia Harris, Richard and Wendy Haste, Dick Johnson, Jenny McMillan, Lyn Minto, Anne Read, Brian Shepherd, Ida Terry and Sarah Webster.

Friends of the Village Hall

The Foresters Saturday February 4th

Brighten up Winter with the welcome return of the Foresters for another lively evening of folk music for all. There will be a Licensed Bar and Raffle. Doors will open at 7pm for a 7.30pm start.

Tickets £10 to include a 2 course supper available from Margaret Fisher 878314

Easter Coffee Morning Saturday April 8th 10am – 12 noon

Further details in next month's News. New Friends are always welcome! Margaret Fisher Tel 878314

Glebe Conservation Area

There has been a great deal of planned clearance work done on the south hedge by Tim Hunt and John Eastlake. Thank you both! This means that there is an awful lot of brushwood to be gathered up and burned before the meadow starts back into growth. The intention is to have a number of weekend work days in February to drag, cut and burn this wood, as well as brambles and other material generated when our annual clear up is carried out. If you are willing to lend a hand, please contact me with when you are available to help. Strong gloves essential, loppers and saws also would be very useful. Brian Shepherd 878310.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Ladies Sessions. The Wednesday morning sessions continue through February with the additional session on Saturday February 4th from 1.30pm.

Social Tennis. This session will be on Saturday 18th February from 1.30pm.

Annual General Meeting. This will be held in early March and the agenda will include subscription rates, teams, junior tennis and social tennis.

Do you have an interest in tennis and would you like to influence the way the club is organized? A new committee will be elected at the AGM and new members are very welcome.

More details in the March News.

For any information about the club please contact josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Thank you from the UCCC

Many, many thanks to all those who contributed in any way to ensure that our Golden Anniversary was a party to remember! It was lovely to welcome some new guests and helpers; we hope very much that they will continue to attend and encourage friends and neighbours to give it a try too.

Thank you also to the Jumblies and everyone who provided help, baking, prizes or jumble for Saturday 14th January. This raised over £1,400 - which is an incredible feat.

Our next main event will be the Village Auction on Saturday 6th May. More information in the Village News in due course.....

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

The meeting on the 11th January was attended by 20 members. I did a demonstration cooking Japanese food which everyone seemed to enjoy (which was a great relief for me), especially the okonomiyaki (a cabbage pancake) and the Gyoza with a ponzu dipping sauce.

For our next meeting we welcome Zeke Deighton, who is presenting "A Country Life". Zeke is a singer and storyteller who depicts life in rural Britain before tractors, motorways and the hustle of the 21st century.

Everyone is welcome to this meeting on **Wednesday 8th February at 2pm** in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. Non-members £3 to include Tea and Cake.

Message from the Jumblies

Despite the very cold weather our first jumble sale of 2017 got off to a good start. Unfortunately we were without our cheer leader Mrs Lynch who sadly is in hospital at the moment. I am sure you would like to join with us in wishing Doreen a speedy recovery, jumble sales aren't the same without her banter. The total raised for the United Churches Committee was £1408 which will be used to fund future New Year Parties. Thank you to everyone who provided raffle and tombola prizes, cakes books and jumble.

Our next Jumble Sale on the 25th February will be raising money for Sheriff Hutton School PTFA. As usual we are appealing for donations of good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, books, toys and we will be at the Village Hall between 9.00 am and 12 noon to receive your donations. This is another good opportunity for you to pass on your unwanted articles, whilst supporting the local school at the same time. If you would like to replenish your stock of reading material the Book Room will be open from 1pm when you will also be able to buy cakes. The main sale will start at 2pm. Looking forward to your continuing support.

Penny Bean 878392

The Art of Giving

We have long since received and given our Christmas presents, paid the bills, and begun to look forward to longer days and holidays. But local businesses and charities have other ideas for our money. Just this week 14 leaflets and 2 charity letters have arrived, which I'm afraid all went in the recycling bin. I'm not about to give my money to everyone who asks. I cannot afford to, like many of you. John Wesley, the founder of Methodism said, "Earn all you can by honest means, save all you can, give all you can". Whilst we might not be able to earn or save, we can all give all we can - not of money, but of kindness, compassion, understanding, encouragement, support, friendship, time to listen and stand up to be counted. A neighbour of mine was out walking to the shops. The ground was frosty and slippery, so she was being slow and careful. A dog walker stopped her and said, "Come with me." She took my neighbour into her bungalow and gave her a pair of grippers for her shoes. "Keep them," said the woman, "I have a spare pair." That made my neighbour's day, and her next few days. In fact she still gets a buzz each time she remembers. Such actions make all the difference to others and the world around. They make a difference to us if such things become part of who we are. In the Bible, the apostle Paul, writing to the Christians in Galacia, calls such things, the fruit of the Spirit. He says, "The fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control. Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all people". I say AMEN to that.

Ann Vaughan

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Welcome to the first session in our 2017 programme which we hope will be of interest to everyone. **Tuesday February 28th 7.30pm Village Hall**. An illustrated presentation by Peter Braithwaite titled "Live to fight another Day" - the remarkable story of his Grandfather who led a charmed life through several life threatening events. Entrance on door: Members £2 Visitors £3 inc. refreshments.

Archive store: Research and cataloging continues on Mondays 1 - 2.30pm; if you are interested in helping the research team, or if you have items that you wish to donate or to be scanned please drop in and see us. Contact Meg 878136 for further details.

Membership. Fees for the year are £12, contact Beryl 878363 for further information.

Diary date: Saturday 29th April the return of the amazing, flexible **Elastic Band** with their individual style of music and song. Further details in next Village News.

The Methodist Church

February seems an in between sort of month, January we're getting over Christmas, and March is the beginning of Lent when we prepare for Easter. So what should be our thoughts for this month, what happened between Christmas and Easter? This is of course is the time we celebrate when Jesus lived and showed us how we should live in this wonderful world. If only we followed his way, wow! Come on, celebrate the life of Jesus and let's begin to change the state of the world we live in. Make February the month to live like Jesus.

Services on Sunday in February

5th 10.30 a.m. Mrs Joan Oliver

12th. 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion)

19th. 10.30 a.m. Mr Jonathan Morley

26th. 10.30 a.m. Mission Sunday Revd Brian Tibbetts

Other Activities

Mondays. 2.00 p.m. Guild in the Miss Ward room, see programme below. Tuesday. 2.00 p.m. Craft and Chat in Miss Ward room (21st February)

Wednesdays 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in Miss Ward room. Thursday. 2.30 p.m. Feature Film afternoon (16th February)

Guild Programme

Mondays at 2 p.m. in the Miss Ward room.

6th Members choice of music. Each member has been asked what music do they like and a Selection will be played. What have they chosen?

13th Today should have been a talk by a debutante in the 1950's, unfortunately the lady has a Hospital appointment. We will have to arrange an alternative.

20th A miscellany of photographs taken by Eric Lambert from York. The topics will range from Breezy Knees garden to Birds of Prey. A great variety of pictures.

27th A Missions meeting, when the speaker will present the value of Fair Trade.

Miss Eva Thwaites

Do you remember Miss Thwaites? For many years she was head mistress of Sheriff Hutton Infant School, which stood on the site of what is now the Methodist Church car park, and which was originally built in 1845. She would have been teaching from the 20s through to the 50s.

Last summer I had a visit from her great niece, Penelope Thwaites, seeking information about her great aunt. She contacted me again a couple of weeks back, still keen to know more about Great Aunt Eva. If you have any memories of Miss Thwaites, (maybe you were one of her pupils), please call me on 01347 878411. Perhaps we could get together and share those memories to pass on to Penelope.

NancyMegginson

Important Notice

Stillington surgery will be closed for staff training from 12 noon on Tuesday 28 February If you need a doctor in an emergency please ring 03001230762

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

The children have all settled quickly back at school for the Spring Term and are enjoying the various geography based topics such as volcanoes, mountains and a study of the local area.

On Tuesday 10th January several of our Key Stage 2 children enjoyed an amazing Young Voices Choir Concert at Sheffield arena. In total 5,123 children attended the event from all over the north of England; they sounded fantastic and everyone had a great time. This superb experience continues to be a highlight of our school year and is a truly memorable occasion for both the children and parents.

Our children are also involved in sporting activities with other local schools, such as Sports Hall athletics where they compete in events such as javelin, hurdles, obstacle course etc.

On February 25th it is the village jumble sale in aid of the school PTFA, all donations will be gratefully received. The PTFA continue to provide amazing support for the school, raising funds to develop the outside areas, improve reading resources, purchasing sports and IT equipment as well as supporting educational visits.

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org

The February Ramble

Give yourself a break from all the clearing and preparation in the garden and join us for a reviving ramble of about 5 miles on Thursday, February 23rd which will be followed by a pub lunch. We meet at the Village Hall at 9.30am and return to the village at about 2.30pm. We live in a lovely part of the country - come along and enjoy it. You don't need a car, transport will be provided.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest & Huby

SERVICES IN FEBRUARY

Sheriff Hutton	5 th	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Celtic Eucharist Marton
	12th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	19 th	10.30am	Benefice family Eucharist - Sutton	6pm	Celtic Worship Marton
	26th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	12th	11.15am	Matins		
	19 th	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist-Sutton		
	26th	11.15am	Holy Communion BCP		
Marton	5th			6.00pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	19th	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist-Sutton	6.00pm	Benefice Reflective Worship
Stillington	5th	9.30am	Morning Prayers		
	12th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	19 th	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist-Sutton		
	26th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-the-	5th	8am	Holy Communion		
Forest		10.45am	Morning Worship		
	12th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	19 th	8am	Holy Communion		
		10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist		
·	26th	10.45	Holy Communion		

The churchwardens, Roy Thompson and John Oakley, are delighted to be able to announce that the **Revd. Steve Whiting** has accepted the invitation to be the new vicar of the 5 parishes in the Forest of Galtres Benefice. He and his wife, Sue, with their two daughters will be moving into the vicarage at Sutton shortly. The exact timing of their move and Steve's Induction has still to be agreed. Watch this space!

EVENTS

14 February	PCC Meeting - 7.30pm Miss Ward Room				
Advance Notice	Annual Parish Meeting to elect churchwardens [meeting open to all in the parish]				
Tuesday 14 March	Election of PCC [all on the electoral role are eligible to vote]				
	Meet 7.30pm in Miss Ward Room				
	April 1 st , and this is not an April Fool, we see the welcome return of the Hermitage Ensemble of				
Advance date	St Petersburg after a break of 7 years. Keep the date free because these singers are world				
	class opera and religious performers. More detail in MARCH				

NOTICE

Over recent weeks there has been a spate of rather careless parking in the vineyard. Cars have been parked tight against the kerbing against the house, in some cases a little too hard. Could I ask everyone to try to keep clear of the kerbing and flower bed i.e. park so that your boot does not hang over the flowerbed. Many thanks for your care.

Neighbourhood Watch

The next NHW meeting will be held on Monday 20th February at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall, the Police will be present, and there will be a talk on the "Crimestoppers" Organisation

The Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group have again kindly offered to host the talk on "Cold Calling and Scams", which had to be postponed at their meeting in the Village Hall on Wednesday 8th March

In the last month there have been more instances of "Hare Coursing" in the Lilling area, fortunately due to the diligence of members of the public, and the Police, several arrests have been made.

Please come along to our next meeting and support the team, and as always report any suspicious activity IMMEDIATELY to 101.

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator 013478 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com

50th New Year Party - a HUGE thank you to everyone involved in this celebration especially the Hostesses who worked so hard in ensuring that everyone had a memorable evening.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club			
Monthly Prize Bingo	Friday, February 17 th		
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall	Eyes down at 7.30pm		

£100 prize special and raffle

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

. .

Logs Sold

 $Loads: Half\ Loads: Bags\ (Min\ 3\ bags)$

Tel: 01347 878 275

Andrew Pennock LIVING GARDENS

All types of Gardening Jobs
Undertaken

Lawns & Hedgecutting a speciality

Tel: 01347 878 312

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.i-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering Furniture Painting Advice with Interior Design

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

|

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs
New and Used Machine Sales

12 01653 618 810 07713349240 diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...
Still running off your Old Aerial System?....
We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums! Call Steve on 01904 819 030



J H WRIGHT & SONS



COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: <u>theeshes@tiscali.co.uk</u>



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob : 07850 783 842



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561
www.wildlandscapesvork.com

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222



Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer Office: 01904 490 421 or

Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

<u>www.morse-coaches.com</u> admin@morsecoaches.com

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Hussein Hassanali Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622 Email: <u>nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk</u>

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.vorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716
Open daily except Sunday

Angela Mobile Hairdresser

Over 35 years experience

All Aspects of hairdressing Shampoo&Set & Perming

Tel: 01904 425635 Mobile 07740245642

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710 Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Pilates, Circuits Swimming with Linzi

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Puddleducks

Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 – 6.00pm

Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

Need help with your Computer?

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC sorted in your own home

Martin Underwood

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

Underwood Computer Services

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX
Tel: 01347 811 747

Village Regular Weekly Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall			
	12.30pm	Over 60's lunch	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Tennis Coaching	Tennis Club			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in February

Additional Activities in February						
1 st	7.30pm	Field Naturalists AGM in the Village Hall				
2 nd	9.30-11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall				
3 rd	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park				
4 th	7.30pm	Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall present The Foresters concert and				
		supper in the Village Hall				
6 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Members Choice of Music				
8 th	2.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group with Zeke Deighton in the Village Hall				
10 th	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall				
13 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room to be arranged				
14 th	7.30pm	St Helen's PCC Meeting in the Miss Ward Room				
15 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club Evolution of Trees and Plants in the Village Hall				
16 th	2.30pm	Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room				
17 th	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park				
	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall				
20 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Photographs by Eric Lambert				
	7.30pm	Neighbourhood Watch with Police and Crimestoppers in the Village Hall				
23 rd	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park				
25 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale for Sheriff Hutton School PTFA in the Village Hall				
27 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Missions Evening				
28 th	7.30pm	History Group in the Village Hall – Live to Fight Another Day				
	1st 2nd 3rd 4th 6th 8th 10th 13th 14th 15th 16th 20th 23rd 25th 27th	1st 7.30pm 2nd 9.30-11.30am 3rd 10 - 12 noon 4th 7.30pm 6th 2.00pm 8th 2.00pm 10th 7.30pm 13th 2.00pm 14th 7.30pm 15th 7.30pm 16th 2.30pm 17th 10 - 12 noon 7.30pm 7.30pm 20th 2.00pm 7.30pm 2.30pm 25th 2.00pm 27th 2.00pm				

Dates to Note

March	6 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
	8 th	2.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group "Cold Calling & Scams" in the Village Hall	
	14 th	7.30pm	St Helen's Annual Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room	
	17 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
April	1 st		Concert by the Hermitage Ensemble	
	8 th	10-12 noon	Easter Coffee Morning in the Village Hall	
	14 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
	29 th		Elastic Band concert in the Village Hall	
May	6 th		UCCC Auction in the Village Hall	
July	10 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
	15 th		St Leonard's, Farlington, Barn Dance in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall	
Nov	6 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	

To Hire the Village Hall call **07854 801 260** (please note the new number) or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the March Village News should reach the Editors by no later than February 18th